
Hunter City Council 
Apr. 7, 2025 

 
 
The Hunter City Council was called to order by the Mayor, Brad Nitsch @ 7:00 pm.  
The council members Chad Hauser, Ashley Schneider, Dixie Sloggett and Joyce 
Schneider and Brian Christianson were present.  Also in attendance was Laura Pahls 
and Serrina Schneider 
 
Guests- Lissa Sigle, Matt Schroeder, Jonathan Hamilton & Ruth Roberts 
 
Minutes were read— Ashley Schneider made a motion to approve the minutes as 
read. Joyce Schneider 2nd. Motion carried. 
 
Bills were read - - Ashley Schneider made a motion to pay the bills as presented.   
Chad Hauser 2nd, motion carried.  
 
Water report—Have 3 on the late water list.  Laura discussed some of the items 
that she learned while at KRWA water conference.  Water loss for the month was 
21,000. 

Community room report –$300.00, Utilities was asked about and Laura stated that 
she will get with Pam Schneider on that.    

Treasurer’s Report—Not many bills last month, Budget is at 72% 

Mowing Bids – only one bid was received.  Lissa Sigle for $1.00 per mowing season.  
Discussion was had.  Chad Hauser made a motion to accept the mowing bid for the 
2025 season for $1.00.  Brian Christianson 2nd.  Motion carried. 

The Sylvan Lucas High Schoolers will be here weather permitting on April 30, 2025 
to help with whatever we need help with.  Discussion was had.  Laura is to hang up 
signs stating that the city will pick up branches on April 30, 2025,  please have 
them out to your curb.  The tree pile is unlocked and open for trees and branches 
only.   

Discussion was had to have a City Wide Cleanup, Ashley Schneider made a motion 
to get a 20 yard roll off dumpster from Dunstan Waste Solutions for the drop off 



fee of $300.  Brian Christianson 2nd.  Motion carried.  They will charge us when 
they dump it for the weight of the contents.   

Laura Pahls asked on behalf of the Trinity Lutheran Youth Group to use the city’s 
property for the Easter Egg Hunt.  This will be April 19, at 10:00.  Joyce Scheider 
made a motion to allow the Youth group to use the city parks and tennis court for 
the egg hunt.  Brian Christianson 2nd.  Motion carried. 

Guest Ruth Roberts asked about the burn permit and burning. Discussion was had 
on what to do.  

Discussion was had on cat license- Do they need to have the tag on them at all 
times?  It was stated that if they have it on and they get trapped, they will be 
returned.  Otherwise they could possibly be taken out of town.  There are people 
who would like cats and kittens outside of town, if you want to get rid of them. 

Ashley Schneider made a motion to adjourn.  Chad Hauser 2nd.  Motion carried. 


